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Adams, John B. [Carta] 1940 Sept. 20, Rio de Janeiro, RJ [para] Candido Portinari et al., New York, NY. [inglês] [datilografado]


Dear Candido, Maria, Olga e João:

By now the Portinaris have probably taken New York, like they took Detroit, and I hope you are all enjoying it as much up there as the Americans are enjoying your work... From all press reports reaching far-off Rio, it is all a huge success. Including Olga’s mastery of the English language, I’ll bet.


Have been seeing Vera Pereira quite often lately, and feel she has developed a delightful ballet, inspired by your paintings. So that you will be kept informed of what we are doing with it, I am enclosing copy of letter which I wrote to Mr. Julius Fleischmann, well known patron of the arts, and principal backer of the Ballet Russe for the past several years. We also sent the ballet idea and a letter direct to Massine, ballet director, and yesterday I sent a note and the ballet idea to Mr. Nelson Rockefeller, president of the Modern Museum, and one of the leaders in the movement for an improvement of cultural relations between the two Americas. Both of the above-mentioned gentlemen may be seeing you in New York, as well as some other friends that I told to drop in and say hello, including Mrs. Bror Dahlberg of Chicago.


I do hope that everything has been going well with you, and that you may decide to prolong your visit a few more weeks and visit the west coast of America – to my state of California. But on the other hand, we all miss you tremendously here.


The praia is getting warmer now, and you should really be here to wet your ankles. Your art students are all very sad, that you are away, but happy over your grand success. And the weather is beautiful.


Continue to have a grand time, and we’ll be waiting to see you at the pier... Best to all, and muitos saudades...




John B. Adams
